
The U.S. 26 Mt. Hood Highway Safety and Preservation Project is 
a safety improvement project along U.S. 26 west of Government Camp  

between east of Kiwanis Camp Road and east of Mirror Lake.

Construction is Underway
Work will take place Monday through Saturday during the months of April through 
October in 2015 and 2016. This could change during the course of the project. Flagging, 
and road and trail closures will not occur on major holidays or Sundays.

Plan to Avoid Delays
Construction will delay travel through the area. However, you will still be able to get to 
where you are going. Here is what to expect so you can plan to avoid delays.

ÐÐUp to one-hour closures of U.S. 26 from 
5:30-7:30 p.m. on Mondays, Tuesdays and 
Thursdays for blasting of rock slopes*

ÐÐ20-minute closures of U.S. 26 anytime the 

contractor is working

ÐÐAround-the-clock lane closure from April–
October each year. One lane will remain 
open in each direction between east of 
Kiwanis Camp Road and east of the Mirror 
Lake Curves

ÐÐ Intermittent trail closures for blasting and 
construction work

ÐÐFlagging instead  of road closures

Ð Increased truck traffic on U.S. 26 and roads 
to stockpile sites and quarries, such as Lolo 
Pass Road and Trillium Lake Road.

ÐÐTrail closures at Mirror Lake and the Laurel 
Chute Trail*

*Exact closure dates will be posted at www.US26MtHoodSafety.org

Work will not occur from November through March each year and all lanes will be 
open.

For more information www.us26mthoodsafety.org

Including possible around-the-clock flagging at 
Map Curve. Monday-Friday, from early-April to 
May 21.




